Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Staff Conference Room

133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah
August 16, 2016, 8:04 a.m.

PRESENT:

Mary Lynne Morgan, Chair
Claudette Eastman

Roger Woodward

Jil Craythorne

Connie May

Jim Smith, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

Mel Miles, excused

GUESTS:

Jerry Meyer

Meledie Denhalter
Brooke Kowalczik

Leslie McEwan
WELCOME:
Mary Lynne Morgan welcomed the Board and guests to the meeting.  
MINUTES:


Mrs. Eastman made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held June 21, 2016.  Mrs. May seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

BOARD CHANGES:
Mrs. Sanford welcomed Connie May to the Library Board.  She is filling the vacancy left by Susan Smith.  Her term is July 1, 2016 through July 30, 2020.  Mrs. May told the Board a little about herself.  

BRANCH LIBRARIAN CHANGES:
-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that as part of the ongoing transition of the administrative team, Meledie Denhalter, formerly Central Branch Reference Supervisor, competed successfully for the Branch Librarian position at the Syracuse Northwest Branch.  Meledie shared a work history of her time at the Library.
-Mrs. Sanford bid farewell to Marilyn Getts, who is retiring on September 15, 2016, after 35 years of exemplary service to the Davis County Library system.  She has played a pivotal role and will be sorely missed.  Matt Goff (Branch Librarian at the Syracuse Branch) will be reassigned to be Branch Librarian at the Central Branch when Marilyn retires.

CONTRACT RATIFICATIONS:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the following contracts were approved at a Commission meeting since our last Board meeting.

-Booksite, the online database for Book Letters in the amount of $5,700.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Commissioner Smith seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Utah State Library for Library lending grant in the amount of $11,850 (receivable).  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mrs. Eastman seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
CHILDREN’S SERVICES – UPDATE:
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that members of the Children’s Committee are some of the hardest working people on our staff.  Brooke Kowalczik and Leslie McEwan gave the Board an overview of this year’s Summer Reading Program.  There were over 14,000 in attendance at our the programs this year.  The Board gave their compliments to the entire committee and said that it is a labor of love.
BUDGET UPDATE:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board about the monthly update from Mack McDonald, Director of the Facilities Department.  She also said we are in the beginning process for the 2017 Budget.  Jerry Meyer went over the Information System Plan for 2017, which included printer and PC replacements, online library registration, wireless printing, credit card readers, and voice over IP phones for branches.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to recommend that we move the Information System Plan to the Budget Committee.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
PROGRAMMING – UPDATE:

-We had a celebration of the mural that is currently displayed in the Kaysville Branch Library on July 28, 2016.  Earl Jones, the artist who created the mural and Gibbs Smith, who helped commission the mural were in attendance as well as city and county officials and Library staff.

-The Davis County Arts Advisory Committee Fine Arts reception will be on September 16, 2016, at 6:30 p.m.  The Headquarters Library will have activities starting at 7:00 p.m.
-Kirby Heyborne, award winning narrator of audio books, musician, actor, and comedian, is coming in September 20, 2016.  
-Kim Valeika helped organize activities for the Tour of Utah bike race.
TECHNOLOGY UPDATE:

-Jerry Meyer told the Board that we will be migrating our OverDrive eBook and eAudio account to a separate website on Monday, Aug. 29, 2016.  Our patrons were the heaviest users of the consortium, so they had a lot of holds on titles that we did not yet own in electronic format.  We have identified the titles we will need to add so that waiting lists can be shortened.  We have found ways to shift some funds so that we can better facilitate the transition for our users. 
-We are still working through technicalities and continuing to work on a redesign of the library website.  

Mrs. Sanford reminded the Board that Jerry Meyer will be retiring on September 30, 2016.

RATIFICATION OF BILLS – May 2016, June2016:
Mr. Woodward made a motion to ratify the bills paid in May 2016 in the amount of $585,860.02, and June 2016 in the amount of $526,402.23.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  

ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Woodward made a motion to adjourn at 9:10 a.m.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
August 16, 2016



